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Weekly Announcements, Updates, and Concerns 
June 29, 2025 

 

Visitors… 
Thank you for joining us today. We are happy to have you here. Please sign the guestbook 
located at the bell tower. Since you may be unfamiliar with us, below are some housekeeping 
items to help you find your way around:  

• Restrooms are located in the overflow room, in the new section by the office, and down 
the stairs from the new sections.  

• Brown offering envelopes are located in the pew backs and also on the cart by the 
bulletins. The offering plate is located on the cart. 

 
Thank You… 
Thank you to everyone who helped me celebrate my 94th birthday . . . Lischey’s Birthday 
Party Crew and those who sent me beautiful cards. We enjoyed delicious cupcakes and a 
raisin cake. Joann Nace asked me if I like raisin cake? I said I don’t remember ever eating it. 
Well, I certainly like her cake. It was moist and very tasty! Thanks again! 
With gratitude, 
Bob Strausbaugh 
 
Volunteers Needed: Offering Counters… 
We are currently in need of volunteers to help count the weekly offering. With a few of our 
regular counters stepping back, we’re looking for a few new helping hands to ensure the 
load is shared fairly. Each volunteer typically serves just once a month, and the task takes 
about 20 minutes—occasionally a bit longer. If you’re willing to lend your time and assist 
with this important behind-the-scenes ministry, please contact the church office. 
Your help will make a meaningful difference! 
 
Celebrating Our Graduates! 
Do you have a family member or loved one who has recently graduated from high school, 
college, or another program? We would love to celebrate their achievements with our church 
family! If you would like your graduate to be recognized and lifted up during an upcoming 
service, please contact the church office with their name, school, and a brief description of 
their accomplishment by the end of June. Let’s honor these important milestones together! 
 
Attention SPLATT Bus Trip Participants! 
Mark your calendars—our exciting SPLATT Bus Trip to see Noah is quickly approaching! 

🗓 Date: Wednesday, July 16 

        Departure Time: 9:30 AM from the church 
Following the show, we’ll head to Golden Corral for a delicious late lunch. 
Get ready for a day of fellowship, fun, and inspiration! 
 
 



Thank you to our helpers this week:  Next week’s helpers are:  

  
Gathering Music Blaine Breeden Don Carl 
Acolyte Sam Wagaman None 
Greeters Darlene & Steve Miner  
Money Counters 
 

Darlene Miner, Tammy Wetzel, 
& Pat McKowen 

Elvin Myers, Don Carl, 
& Pat McKowen 

Sound & Streaming Joy & Larry Spangler Ryan & Pat McKowen 

 
Upcoming Events at Lischey’s Church… 

Sunday, June 29th  9:30 AM Children’s & SPLATT Sunday School 

Wednesday, July 2 1:30 PM 
Visit to Maybelle Altland- Meet at church at 
1:30 to carpool 

Thursday, July 3 4:00 PM 
Harvest of Hope Volunteer Hours- Jenell 
McKowen, Cheryl Albright, Joy & Larry 
Spangler, Don Carl 

Sunday, July 13th   9:30 AM Children’s & SPLATT Sunday School 

Wednesday, July 16th  9:30 AM 
Bus leaves for SPLATT bus trip to  
Sight & Sound 

Sunday, July 27th 9:30 AM ONLY SPLATT & Adult Sunday School today 
 
Office Hours… 
The office will be open during the hours listed below. Doors will be locked for security; 
therefore, we ask that you call (717) 225-3932 to let us know you are coming. Staff will be 
there at the following times: 
 

Cathy Sherry, Pastor Tue/Wed 10:00 AM - Noon 
Nancy Cherry, Minister of Music Mon/Thur 1:00 PM – 3:00 PM 
Pat McKowen, Secretary Mon-Thur Noon – 2:00 PM 

 
Upcoming Birthdays (*Designates Over 80) 
June 30 Kylie Fuhrman July 05 Kira Bakner 

 
Our Response to God’s Love for Last Week was… 
Attendance 67 Sanctuary  
   
Current Offering $1,180.00  
Loose 45.00  
SPLATT Sight & Sound Trip 660.00  
VBS Mission Offering- Changing Lives Shelter 119.00  
Harvest of Hope- Chocolate Milk 10.00  

Total $2,014.00  
 


